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PLEASE NOTE: Items for the next issue 
of “Mission & Vision” need to be sent  

to Andy by 16 February.  
A copy of this news sheet can be found 
& downloaded from the Synod website  

southernsynodurc.org.uk 

mailto:office@urcsouthern.org.uk
mailto:training@urcsouthern.org.uk
mailto:doelandmissionpa@southern.org.uk
http://southernsynodurc.org.uk/mission-and-vision-159
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CHURCHES TOGETHER IN SOUTH LONDON: 2024 REFLECTION ON PEACE 

In a meeting during the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, Church leaders who make up the ecumenical partner-
ship of Churches Together In South London issued the following reflection: 
 

As we pray for Christian unity, we recall the words of Jesus, who said “Blessed are the peacemakers, because they 
will be called Sons of God.” (Matthew 5:9) 
 

In a world filled with conflict, violence and division, the need for peacemakers has never been greater. This call to 
become peacemakers is to all of us; in our homes, in our communities and in our world at large. It requires that we 
empathise with others, listen without judging, and seek common ground. Christians bring a vision of reconciliation 
rooted in responding as neighbours to this essential ongoing work for peace. 
  

As Church leaders, we commit ourselves to this work, and acknowledge our particular responsibility for bringing 
about and supporting peace in our world. 
 

Rev Cristina Cipriani 
URC Southern  Synod Ecumenical Development Officer 

ecumenical@urcsouthern.org.uk 

From L to R:  
John Ellis, Joint Leader of KESSA, Revd Dr John Bradbury, Gen Sec & Speaker, Dr Connie Garrett, presented with a 
long service certificate by JB after her 90th birthday and 66 years of service to host church Maidstone URC and 60 
as a Lay Preacher,  Revd Bernard Fidder, Joint Leader of KESSA, Revd Russell Furley-Smith, Convenor of Synod Coun-
cil and Preacher 

CELEBRATING THE LAUNCH OF KESSA: 3rd February 2024 
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DEPUTY GENERAL SECRETARY (MISSION) 
 
If I were to sum up my ministry, the phrase varied and 

interest immediately pops into my head. The DGS Mission brief covers oversight of Global 
Intercultural Ministries, Commitment for Life, Mission Enablers, Fresh Expressions, the Joint 
Public Issues Team (JPIT), Church and Society, Ecumenical and Interfaith Relations. I am the 
General Secretariat representative on the Worship, Faith & Order Committee and since last year, 
I serve on Business Committee, which brings with it a close input to the Church Life Review 
process. Before moving to URC Church House in London, initially to become the URC’s 
Ecumenical and Interfaith Secretary, I was minister to two Methodist/URC LEPs in Bolton and 
Salford. Prior to that, I served as the Bolton Town Centre Chaplain. My manse is in Coulsdon, 
where I live with my wife Debs, who is a primary school teacher. We have a grown-up son and 
daughter and two grandsons, who live in Germany. Hence the long standing partnership 
between the URC and the churches of the Pfalz has particular meaning for me. 

Rev. Philip Brooks 

Church in 
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